HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

THURSDAY, JULY 2, 2020 - 1:30 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 1:30 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Postponing Town Meeting
Attorney Mayo’s view on postponing Town Meeting was simply the renewal of the previous declaration of recess and continuing.  
Seelig said right now Town Meeting is currently scheduled for July 11th and his recommendation to Dennis Carman and the Board is that Carman postpone it again to at least August 1st this will be an arbitrary date as he does not see the State budget being approved by then, and the date probably have to be bumped again. 

Carman said August 1st is fine, and that it is likely given what we are seeing that it may be postponed again because of the day to day issues and the concern for the logistics of what we are trying to do.  

Seelig said Carman would be saying: 
Dennis Carman being the Town Moderator for the Town of Halifax, in consultation with the Board of Health Agent and Board of Selectmen for the Town of Halifax and in accordance with the authority vested in me by Chapter 53 of the Acts of 2020 hereby declare the Annual Town Meeting and Special Town Meeting for the Town of Halifax previously called pursuant to warrant to take place on June 15, 2020, and then recessed to July 11, 2020, shall be recessed again and continued to 9:00 a.m. on Saturday, August 1, 2020, and will take place at the Halifax Elementary School.  
Carman was in agreement with the above statement.
Andrews asked Seelig if he gave Carman an update on where he thought the State budget process is going to be, timeline-wise and he said that he expected two more postponements – one either the 22nd or 29th of August and from there to September 12th.  The assumption being that, we have a State budget by the end of August but at the same time we need to get tax bills out by October 1st, and on a practical matter September 12th is about as late as we can send out actual bills rather than estimated tax bills.  

Seelig asked Carman to come in next week to sign documents of the above statement. 
Carman thanked the Board for their continuous service throughout this difficult time.  
Covid-19 Update
Health Agent, Bob Valery, said a case that came in this morning from Mavin – it’s not a test-positive, it was just a contact case.  He did notify the Police and Fire Chief of and he will be monitoring Mavin this weekend so he will keep everyone abreast of the situation.  Seelig asked if the contact person would be tested at some point and Valery said they have the option.  Right now, they know they were around somebody, and it was reportable that way, so if they want a test to make sure they can otherwise they have been given precautionary measures by the VNA to stay home and isolate, so they could opt either or.
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Seelig we will have to stay tuned and hope for the best.  He thinks it has ben roughly three weeks since we have had a positive case here  in Halifax, so it would be nice to continue with that.  
Valery said that he is happy to report that both ponds are open – level for East Monponsett is zero, and West is very, very low.  

Chief Viveiros said that the department received a grant through Assistance to Firefighters – it was roughly under $11,000 and will be used to purchase (inaudible) and UV lighting system.  He also said that there is a $500 match on that – and the FEMA grant Rep wasn’t 100% sure if we could use CARES Act money as the matching funds.  Seelig said to apply for it once we have a bill and see what happens.  

Andrews asked if the UV light have to actually touch every surface in order to clean and the Chief Viveiros said his understanding is that if you have surfaces such as underneath a stretcher, something like that, if the light doesn’t hit it, that area will still be contaminated.  Chief Chaves thinks it almost works like a flashlight, if you run a flashlight across a room, and if that light doesn’t hit a certain area that would still be contaminated.
Andrews said the question was whether or not if we purchase them would somebody have to actually manually move the light around to get underneath the kids’ desks or the chairs – all the surfaces that the kids would more than likely touch.  Chief Viveiros was not 100% sure but will look into it – it is kind of on the same idea as fogging, but fogging might be a little bit better.  If they fog the back of the ambulance he does not know how well it gets underneath the structure, and to some extent there still is going to be hidden spaces. 
Andrews said the question was asked if they would still have to go back and wipe down the chemical and the residue that would be left in the classrooms after they are fogged, because if so they would be better off just using Clorox wipes everywhere.  Chief Viveiros said he will talk with Materna and they can talk with the distributor for the chemical that they are using for the fogging and get some clarification on that.  Valery said with most sanitizers, once you wipe them then they’re basically rendered in effect releasing the food establishments it is designed to stay on and be non-toxic once dried.  So, you might want to ask that question.  

Andrews said that there is going to multiply meetings on the re-entry for the school and a task force, so if anyone has any concerns about the opening of school please let him know and he’ll bring them to the task force and once there is a  preliminary plan he will share it with the group.  Chief Viveiros asked if the task force was made up made up of School Committee people and Andrews said that there will be one School Committee member, one parent, he believes the president of the Teacher’s Union, School Principal, a Behaviorist, and either Jill or Ryan, and then two other people.  There will be sub-committees for each Elementary School and then a larger group for Silver Lake, which will basically try to get everyone to agree to the same main points but where we’re different in the towns, it’s like the bus drop off, if you want bus drop offs or if it’s going to be more parent drop off, then we might change the configuration of where the buses go for the drop off.  Points like that.

SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT

Debra Trotta - Grille 58 Outside Dining 
Seelig explained for the audience that under the new State laws, on a temporary basis the cities and towns can vote to extend the premises for restaurants and such to serve alcohol, so that they can be serving it outdoors even if they are normally not doing that.  Approval needs to go through the Board of Selectmen for the alcohol license and then the restaurant owners need to be work with the Building Inspector and Fire Chief on fire code and building inspection and also with the Board of Health both for the protocols for the normal food safety protocols but also the COVID protocols.
Selectmen Meeting – July 2, 2020                                                                                          Page 3
Trotta began by saying that they have purchased a 20’ x 32’ tent, outside screen, which has been  okayed with the Fire Department – the location and that it was fire-proof.  We have the certificate and just have to give it to the Chief.  The plan is to make everything compliable inside meaning six feet apart and there will be no seating at the bar. They are removing six tables, so the tent is big enough to space those six tables evenly outside.  She is not looking to get extra seating but wants to be at full capacity.  There will be no cooking or smoking outside.  She understands about being in tune with the alcohol being outside and stated that they really don’t have the clientele who is going to throw a beer up their sleeve and leave the parking lot.  She does not think they are going to run into that type of problem, and there will be people out there keeping an eye on everything that’s going on out there but for the most part she does not think it is going to be a problem for them.  She has spoken with the landlord, Joe Tonello, about coming in and going out of the building where it would be best for us and they spoke with the Fire Department this morning over that, so other than that they are good to go.  She will talk to Board of Health and make sure that she has all the information for sanitation, and she should be able to open in a couple of weeks. 

Millias asked if she determined where the tables are going and Dave Hatch said that he submitted a whole plan, not to scale but pretty close, and this morning, he liked the area it was in (left side).   

Chief Viveiros said that he was out there this morning and went over the plan with Hatch.  The handicapped spots will still be available; he has the Jersey barriers fill with water that will protect the area.  There were issues with anything interfering with the Fire Department connection or the access with the sprinkler room – everything on the Chief’s end looked good.  

Millias added that it is actually a pretty good spot and Trotta said it is a big difference than down in Plymouth where seating is in the middle of streets.  

Andrews asked if there were going to be barriers around that whole tent and Chief Viveiros said   there is going to be barriers on three sides
Bob Valery introduced himself as being the new Health Agent and said that he is here to help the  re-open from a health safety standpoint.  He will do a  full walk-through and make sure that she is not only a COVID ready but from a food safety standpoint that everybody is all set in there.  If she needs him before opening he will be available and if the staff has forgotten something in the last few months he is there for them too.  Trotta that she probably will make an appointment with him just so she can get a ‘bucket list’ of what needs to be done so she does not have to keep going back and forth.  
Trotta said as far as Lyonville Tavern goes she probably is not going to open up until …  because the majority of her business over there is the bar, so she is going to see how it goes with the Grille and then she will move on to the Tavern.  She does not even know if she would do outdoor seating over there so she might just wait until she can open appropriately with the bar and seating.  Millias said that spot going to be a tougher venue to place tables outside and she agreed.  
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously honored the request to approve an outside liquor license issued to D’s Grille 58 LLC d/b/a D’s Grille 58 until November 1st. 

Trotta asked the Board if it was possible for patrons to bring a drink to the benches that are outside along the front of the building so there was no indoor waiting.  Seelig said if she wants to extend serving food and/or alcohol outside of what the Board just said, it should be done now, and the Board will need to revise the vote they just took. Seelig explained that if the Board approves extending to the front of the building to please keep in mind that patrons cannot be walking around the parking lot.  Trotta understood that and was concerned with people being inside waiting and she rather have them outside.  Seelig said perfectly understandable.  So, if the Board wants to honor that request, the Board should have another motion and vote.   
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Andrews asked if there was going be a barrier to block off the sidewalk so that nobody walks beyond the front of the building and Trotta said there will be only a couple of benches on the sidewalk and will only limit it to the area right in front of the building.  Millias thinks there should be some kind of demarcation out there so that people understand that they can’t wander, and Trotta said she would do whatever she needs to make it clear that there is a boundary.  If she needs to she will put up a barrier up.  Millias said tape or something, Andrews suggested roping it off and Garron said signage stating no liquor passed this point.  Trotta said she will make sure it looks nice and that it’s clear that we can’t go beyond that point she reiterated that there will be somebody outside anyway to keep an eye on what’s going on out there. 
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to modify the previous vote with the above request.  
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 2:02 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
